

## Office of the Mayor



PO Box 200, Dandenong VIC 3175

Email: ychea@cgd.vic.gov.au

www.greaterdandenong.com

22 February 2018

Hon Luke Donnellan MP
Minister for Ports
Minister for Roads and Road Safety
Level 22
1 Spring Street
Melbourne VIC 3000

Dear Minister

Request for Noise Wall along the Dandenong Bypass between Perry Road and Chandler Road, Keysborough

At a recent Council meeting, Councillors resolved to support residents' actions in advocating to the Victorian Government for the installation of a noise wall along the southern side of the Dandenong Bypass, between Perry Road and Chandler Road.

There is currently a noise wall for residents west of Perry Road and one is planned for east of Chandler Road. This leaves no noise wall along the bypass between Perry Road and Chandler Road.

Council understands the residential properties in this area are situated more than 100m from the bypass and therefore a noise wall wasn't deemed necessary at the development stage. However, the area between the bypass and the residential properties is largely a treeless retarding basin and there is no natural sound barrier. As such, residents have reported their amenity is negatively impacted by the increasingly busy traffic along the Dandenong Bypass.

On behalf of ours residents, the City of Greater Dandenong request the Victorian Government consult with affected residents and investigate the opportunity to construct a noise wall along the southern side of the Dandenong Bypass, between Perry Road and Chandler Road, Keysborough.

Phone: +61 3 8571 5230

Fax: +61 3 8571 5369

Mobile 0417 320 645

Yours sincerely

Cr Youhorn Chea

Mayor